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October 8, 2009
Announcements:

2010 Committees:  The draft Scope of Work for 2010 is still being developed by Co-chairs and staff.  A draft has been sent out to the Council for feedback.  The Scope of Work will be presented for vote at Steering on October 22, and the full Council in November.  If you have any questions, please contact Eileen Loughran at eileen.loughran@sfdph.org

Minutes:  The minutes for the full Council meetings and the Steering committee meeting have been more comprehensive because we had a note taker.  Effective August Steering, HPS staff will be taking “action minutes” for Steering and the full Council.  This is a decision that was made by HPS staff in response to budget constraints.  If you have any questions please contact Eileen Loughran at eileen.loughran@sfdph.org.

Reminder:  Please remember to clean up the area around your seats.  There are recycling bins for soda cans and paper products available by the kitchen.

Rules of Respectful Engagement:  The Rules of Respectful Engagement are posted on the wall.  Please note that these Rules apply to members, guests, staff, and public.
Town Hall Meeting on the National HIV/AIDS Strategy:  On Friday, October 16, 2009, the white house will host a National HIV/AIDS Community Discussions.  The meeting will offer the public a chance to provide input as the White House works to fulfill the President’s pledge to develop a National HIV/AIDS Strategy (NHAS).  The meeting will be from 6 - 8 PM  at Mission Bay Conference Center at UCSF, 1675 Owens Street.  The Mission Bay website provides information on how to get to the site through public transportation and what parking is available,  http://www.ahl-missionbay.com/.  Translation services will also be available in Spanish as well as several API languages.   Information on the NHAS can be found on www.whitehouse.gov/administration/eop/onap/
Urban Coalition of HIV/AIDS Preventions Services (UCHAPS):  Isela González and Ben Hayes representing the HPPC and Grant Colfax and Israel Nieves-Rivera representing the HIV Prevention Section will be attending the UCHAPS meeting on November 1-2, 2009.  The meeting is in San Francisco, directly after the United States Conference on AIDS.  During the meeting UCHAPS will be discussing Prevention Efforts for the Transgender Community: Best Practices and Lessons Learned.   San Francisco will be presenting information on The Transgender Advisory Group, TransTHRIVE, and our Prevention and Care Efforts for Transgender in Incarcerated Settings.  San Francisco will also be summarizing the recommendations that were provided by the Transgender Advisory Group and endorsed by the HPPC, as part of a larger discussion that UCHAPS will have with the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC).

UCHAPS will also receive a presentation from CDC on elements of the pending Revised Guidelines for HIV Testing in Non-Medical Settings and Revised Guidelines for Community Planning.  UCHAPS members have been participating in a national workgroups and this is an opportunity for all UCHAPS jurisdictions to provide feedback during the planning stage. If HPPC members wish to come to the meeting as observers, please contact Eileen.Loughran@sfdph.org. 
Committee Updates:
Membership/Community Liaison:
This committee is scheduled to meet on Wednesday, October 14th from 2:30 – 4:00 pm at the AIDS Office in the 5th floor Conference Room.  The committee interviewed 20 HPPC applicants late September.  As of October 2nd, HPPC has eight seats available.  The new member orientation has been set for Wednesday, October 28th from 1-4 PM at the AIDS Office, 25 Van Ness Ave, Suite 330A.  The committee continues to work on the PIR training scheduled for the December 10th HPPC meeting.
Points of Integration between Prevention and Care (POI): 
The committee met on Monday, October 5th.  The main goal of this meeting was to continue to finalize plans for the joint meeting between HPPC and HSPC which will take place on Thursday, October 8th.  The joint part of the meeting will be from 4:30-6:00.  There will be a short presentation on each Council where they will give an overview of their vision.  Then Dr. Bradley Hare and Emalie Huriaux will facilitate a presentation on Hepatitis C – implications for both HIV prevention and care.  After this, there will be a small group activity where members from both councils will answer a few questions and report back to the larger group.  Finally, next steps will be discussed and recommendations will be forwarded to The Mayor’s Task Force on Hepatitis C and the POI committee.  The next POI meeting is scheduled for Monday, November 2nd from 3:00-5:00 pm at 25 Van Ness, Suite 330A.
Show Me the Data! Getting Ready for SF’s Next HIV Prevention Plan:
This committee has completed their scope of work and has no additional meetings scheduled. 
Strategies, Interventions, & Evaluation: 
The committee met on Wednesday, September 2.  The group discussed draft versions of the remaining sections of the Strategies & Interventions chapter that need HPPC approval (the “Guide”, also known as the Compendium, and the appendices) and provided feedback to Harder + Co.  In addition, the committee reviewed a presentation for the September 10th HPPC meeting to update members on the progress on the remaining sections.  The committee will continue to work on these drafts and will vote to approve them and send them to HPPC at the next meeting, which is scheduled for Wednesday, October 7 from 3:30-6:00 pm.
There were no 3x5 cards with Comments/Questions from September 10th meeting.
1

